St Maddern’s Church of England School
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(Endowed by George Daniel, 1710)
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 Headteacher: Miss Helen Pearce 

Friday 14 November 2014

Dear Parents/carers

Congratulations to Class 2 who came first in the choir class (for schools with less than 100 children) at the Camborne Music Festival yesterday.  They were all a real credit to the school.  Well done to Faith who sang a brilliant solo part at the event.  A big thank you to Mrs Judge, who has worked hard in preparing the children for the festival. 
Well done to all those who took part in Cornish Wrestling last weekend.  I had very good reports regarding the children from our school.  So much so – that the Cornish Wrestling Association has kindly volunteered to come to St Maddern’s to lead a workshop.
A big thank you to all those who prepared and brought in a shoebox filled with gifts for the Love in a Box initiative.  The boxes have now been delivered to Church and will then be sent off along with the others from Penzance.  There is a church service on Sunday at 11.00 which everyone is welcome to attend, linked to Love in a Box.
Parents Evening will take place on Monday 17th November and Tuesday 18th November.
On Tuesday we all enjoyed a very informative afternoon when our visitor, Vicki, spoke to the children on perseverance as an Antarctic explorer. It is wonderful that we are able to have so many interesting visitors to the school.  The children learnt all about what life near the South Pole is like.
Due to the weather yesterday, the football festival at Mounts Bay was cancelled.  The new date is for next Thursday 20th November.  I am unavailable to take the children to this event as I have a prior meeting.  I am hoping that parents of the children will be able to take their children to the event.  Please let me know if you are not able to do this so that we can make some arrangements for them.
Please can you send back the Children’s University form with any clubs that your child participates in after school as soon as possible so that we can add these hours to your child’s passport. 

If anyone is able to help with lantern making on 26th November am it would very much be appreciated.

Advance notice 
On Friday 21st November we will be holding our very own Superhero Day in aid of Children in Need.  On this day children will be given opportunity to dress up in their own superhero costume. There is a voluntary contribution of £1 to dress up for the day and all money received will go to the Children in Need Charity.  There will be buns and cakes on sale too for the charity. During the week Key Stage 1 children will be making a number of visits to a variety of places of work to visit real life heroes (such as Firemen and Lifeboat)
Headteacher’s Award:
Roxanne Wills for working so well in class and for outstanding manners at all times.
Star readers:
Harry Figg

Malakai Salmon-Curtin

Jake Thomas

Josh Curry

Maisie Fox

Kayden Salmon-Curtin

Pre-School:
Jayden Lucas for playing nicely with the other children and making friends
Dates for the Diary

16.11.14 Shoe-box service

21.11.14 Superhero Day  (for Children in Need)

25.11.14 Year 1 Hearing Screen Test (1pm)
26.11.14 Lantern making

27.11.14 Penwith Pound Charity Fayre (11-2pm)

30.11.14 Madron Feast

05.12.14 Lantern walk at Trengwainton

10.12.14 School production 

11.12.14 Christmas dinner

15.12.14 Carols around the Tree at Landithy Hall (6.30pm)
17.12.14 Christmas Party

19.12.14 Christingle service at the church - Children to be collected from the church after the service (2pm)
Best wishes,

Helen Pearce
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